
 

 

           LAKE TOWNSHIP       

                    339 Strausser Road, Stoneboro, Pa 16153 Ph: (724) 376-7216  

                                                                                                                                                                                   

                                                     Supervisors: Chairman- Fred Elder 

                                                     Vice Chairman- Harry Fairlamb 

                                                      Roadmaster-     Jon Gander                            

April 11, 2022 

 

 

The Lake Township regular meeting was held on Monday, April 11, 2022, at the Lake Township 

Municipal Building.   

*Present were Supervisors Jon Gander, Harry Fairlamb and Secretary Deanna Yarnell. 

*Vice Chairman opened the meeting at 8:00p.m.  Minutes to the March regular meeting were 

read and approved by a motion from Fairlamb, 2nd by Gander. 

 

Guests: David Hoobler and Bobby McChesney 

 

Vice Chairman Fairlamb recognized guest Bobby McChesney.  Ms. McChesney stated that she 

is in the process of buying property in Lake Township.  She is working with the VA to secure a 

loan and is in need of a letter stating that solar is allowed as the primary electric source and has a 

pit privy.  She also asked about local contractors and general information about the area.  The 

Supervisors welcomed her to the area and provided several names of local haulers who could 

possibly help.  Mrs. Yarnell will send her a letter to present to the VA. 

  

Guest Dave Hoobler from H & H Material requested permission to build up the side of Canon 

Road by the lake bringing the roadside up 30 inches above water level.  A culvert will be needed 

and a map of the purposed build up was provided (see file).  This safety measure will be done 

by H&H Material if allowed.    

 

Supervisor Fairlamb Motioned to allow H & H Material to build up the roadside on Canon Road 

30 inches above water level.  This will start H & H Material and end at the bridge on Cannon 

Road, 2nd by Gander. 

 

The Supervisors have concerns about the bid package that PennDot representative Jon Wilson 

has helped write for the SuperPav on Strausser Road.  Motion from Gander to ad a scratch coat 

to the bid to be opened next month 2nd by Fairlamb.   

 

Bills were approved and paid. 

 

 

Treasurer Report: 



• General Fund        $ 79,282.26 

• General Savings    $ 28,904.85  

• State Checking     $ 104,530.99 

 

Road Master Report: 

 

Culvert on Fairlamb Road was replaced. 

 

The Supervisors would like an account opened at White Rock to purchase stone. 

 

Meeting was adjourned at 9:45 p.m. 

 

Deanna L Yarnell 

Lake Township Secretary/Treasurer 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                          

 

 

 

 

          


